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MINUTES OF THE WHEATHILL GOLF CLUB MAIN COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 24th May 2017
PRESENT:
Janette Stewart-Burnett
JSB
Chair

Gunnar Ovland

GO
Club Captain


Sue Bamping

 
SBa     
Ladies’ Captain

Dave Gregory


DG
Club Treasurer

Pete Dunford


PD
Club Secretary


Jill Byrne


JB
Committee Member

Chris Whyntie


CW
Competitions & Handicap Secretary

Ivor Lewis


IL
Senior Club Captain



Andrew England

AE
Proprietor
1. Introduction
JSB welcomed everyone to the May meeting and congratulated the secretary on becoming a grandfather for the second time.
2.  Minutes of the Last Meeting 26th April 2017
The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed, proposed by SBa and seconded by CW
3. Matters Arising from previous meetings
Matters arising were addressed either at the appropriate agenda items or as follows:
Archiving
JB confirmed a meeting hade been held and sections had been divided between the three members to write up. Paperwork on progress to date will be presented at the next MCM 
Action: JB, PD and DG
4. Secretaries Report and Correspondence.

Nothing to report.
5. Handicap & Competitions Secretaries Report

CW reported that the Club Championship entrance sheets have been posted on the notice board.

It was agreed on the Sunday a BBQ will be held which will be funded by the Men’s Section.

The entrance fee will remain at £6 per player covering both days.
6.  Treasurer’s Report
DG provided the latest financial statement. See Appendix 1
DG stated that £90.65p had been received from AE and paid into the Men’s section
7.  Captain’s Report
GO reported:

It’s been a very busy golfing month for all the sections. We finally had the much needed rain, so the course is now in great shape and the greens are a lot more receptive.

As editor of the golf diary, I’ve had a request from the Seniors’ section not to schedule competitions, including medals, on the same day as the Seniors’ Committee meeting. The same committee has also requested that no medals & stableford competitions take place until April. As far as it is possible this will take effect from 2018. 

The full 2018 calendar will shortly be e-mailed to relevant key personnel for comments & approval.

I wish all the Wheathill teams the best of luck in the coming month, in particular our two mixed teams competing in the regional final of the Club Team Championship at Stover GC on Sunday.

Happy golfing,

8. Management Report
AE Reported: 
The golf course has played nicely over the last 2 months. Obviously drying out with the 6 weeks of cold wind and lack of warmth and rain.

Recently we had a change of temperature and some rain and sure enough the course greened up and softened.

With wetting agent being applied, the greens spiked so as to accept the watering and within the next week the greens will be fertilized and verticut.

This should bring them on to their best again. They will be watered from today through this hot forecast to keep them receptive.

The fairways will be sprayed over the next two weeks to knock back the clover encroachment.

The greens have been sprayed with fungicide to prevent the disease fusarium taking hold. This was applied immediately as it appeared overnight last week. Well done the greenkeepers.

We have planned renovations to the jubilee room which we are looking forward to unveiling in due course. Very exciting indeed. Obviously as a team we are working through a difficult time and looking forward to being at full strength soon when welcoming Martin back. We are all behind our Assistant Professional and as a club.   

9. 10. Ladies’ Section Report
SBa reported: 
The ladies played their first League on Thursday 4th May at Mendip and achieved a very creditable win 4 and 3. The second League match at Minehead was on Monday 22nd May at 2pm. The start time was changed to accommodate those who wished to attend Mike Liley’s funeral that morning. Despite the wind, we achieved another win 4 and 3. May 29th sees the Rogers Cup team at Cannington playing Mendip and this is followed on the 1st  June by a home League match against Stockwood Vale.

On the 8th May the Ladies lost 5 - ½ in a Friendly at Long Sutton but redressed the balance in a home Friendly against the Isle of Wedmore on Tuesday 23rd May by winning every match.

The Ladies Section was well represented in the BHF with Heather Bush wining the Ladies’ Trophy.

Despite the weather, the ladies had a successful Invitation Day on Tuesday 16th May, although the numbers were lower than last year.

There are five new ladies with handicaps.

So far only 11 pairs have entered for the Mixed Open on Sunday 16th July. Please publicise this, entry forms are available on the Mixed board in the lobby as well as on Golf Empire. The sign sheet for the Charity Mixed Bowmaker is also on Mixed board. The date of that is Sunday 25th June.

10. Seniors’ Section Report
IL Reported:
Seniors have currently only lost one match away to Cricket St Thomas, recently beating  Cannington 5½ to a ½ at home. In the Avalon Seniors league Wheathill has played one lost one and cancelled one.
He stated that we have withdrawn from the Somerset Scratch Competition as we have insufficient low handicap players to justify entering.

Due to torrential rain only very few players entered the Wednesday May Stableford, which as the current prize structure is fixed resulted in a significant loss to the finances.

This will be a subject for the next Seniors Committee meeting.

Action: IL

11.  Junior Section Report

SB Reported:
A card was sent from the junior section to Martin and Lynn Liley following the tragic events earlier in the week and our thought are with them.

Arrangements for the next Somerset League match at the Isle of Wedmore on 21st May were discussed. Unfortunately due to exams for three of the junior members we are down to just three players, however the league system is structured to allow for this so it will still be a good experience.

Key dates coming up:

Sun June 11th Committee Cup

Sun June 25th Somerset Development League (Home fixture)

Sun July 23rd Junior Championship

Thurs July 27th Junior Open Meeting

Lesley is running the open meeting on July 27th and is hoping for some volunteers to help on the day.

Jill is continuing to run the primary school golf introduction sessions but has proposed that these start in September and is extended to parents as they are a key part in getting children into golf. The interested schools are Keinton, Butleigh and Castle Cary.

It was agreed that in future years efforts will attempt to move the Committee Cup not to clash with school exams.

Action: GO

12. Silver Jubilee Celebrations
This topic will be an agenda item at the next meeting, ideas from the individual sections to be presented. Charlie Anderson to be present for the discussion.
Action: GO, SBa, SB, IL

13. AOB
The subject of a donation plaque for the flagpole was raised, AE offered to review.

Action: AE
The In Memoriam book is not being kept up to date, currently only two deceased members have been entered.
GO volunteered to write an introduction and to update the book, it was suggested a calligrapher be found to write the inscriptions

Action: GO
SB stated that the long grass in front of the tee boxes is making it difficult for some ladies to reach the fairways and asked if it could be cut shorter.

Action: AE to review
The subject of vouchers was raised and the principle of sharing the 10 vouchers donated by AE was explained as it was evident that some clubs had been approached by more that one member seeking complimentary vouchers.

Club captains to ensure that the vice captains understand the rules for next year.

Action: GO, IL, SBa
CW informed the committee that the Men’s Somerset Bowl match is not being played at Mendip on the 11th June but at Orchardleigh against Bath.

The next meeting will be held at 18:30 on Wednesday 28th June 2017 in the Club House.

Signed:                      




Date:

Chair
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Wheathill	Golf	Club	Accounts 24th	March	2016	-	27th	April	2016



General	Section Mens	Section Junior	Section Ladies	Sections Senior	Section



Opening	Balance £2,712.26 £1,246.02 £551.99 £950.20 £1,167.66
Income Nil Nil
Competition	Income £68.50
Wheathill	Ladies £9.00
Totals £2,712.26 £1,314.52 £560.99 £940.68 £1,167.66



Expenditure
Cheque	Number



842
Keys	to	store	box £22.92
Cheque	Number



843
Seniors	Engraving £110.00
Trees	and	Fencing £78.49



Totals £2,500.85 £1,314.52 £560.99 £1,430.53 £1,249.16



General/Mens/Junior
Cash	at	bank £4,376.36
Cash	in	hand £4.45
Total £4,380.81
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